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Message from the Chairman 
The first signs of spring are at last starting to show 

themselves, its getting lighter in the evenings and the 

weather is a bit warmer (at least it was when I wrote this) 

and I am pleased to be able to tell you that things at the 

Club are starting to look up as well. 

 

We have had lots of successful events organised by Social 

& Games. These have included some very popular 

afternoon events where some of us have found it difficult to find a seat. Many of the 

sports events on the TV have been just as popular.  

 

Thankfully bar sales have benefited from S&G’s efforts, all their events are 

publicised in the excellent monthly email newsletter and posted on the notice board.  

 

The newsletter also lists our Friday guest ales some of which are so popular that 

they sell out on the Friday others are sometimes a more of an acquired taste. 

Graham keeps a full list of all the guest ales that we have featured with together 

with comments. 

  

All S&G’s events including the costs of the jazz bands and the snacks are all 

provided from the profits of the raffle so please do try your luck and support S&G at 

the same time. 

 

The visit to the ‘By The Horns Brewery’ was well attended and Teresa has written 

about the visit elsewhere in the newsletter. 

 

The sandwiches that have been on sale in the bar are delicious and although its 

early days we are making a small profit on them. We are hoping that they will 

encourage members to pop in for an exciting lunch.  

 

On a happy note we have been able to agree with the Trustees after extensive 

review and independent valuations a reduction in both the management and the 

rent charges paid to the Trust. These reductions have been back dated to last 

financial year resolving a loss that we were otherwise facing. 

 

We have the AGM coming up in May which I hope you will be able to attend. We 

have over the last couple of months been re writing our rules so that we could iron 

out a few issues and try to make them more up to date.  

   

Everything that goes on at the Club has been supported by the energy and 

enthusiasm of Graham, James, Richard and Christina in the Club and, behind the 

scenes by the hard work of Subhash our Secretary and Norman our Treasurer. 

 

Kind regards  

 
John Huckle  

Chairman 
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Annual 
General 
Meeting 
The AGM will take place on 

Wednesday 20th May in the Hall 

after the Trust AGM at 8.00pm.  

This is the time new Committee 

Members are elected. If you 

would like to help with the 

running of the Club, please put 

your name forward on the list of 

nominees which will be posted 

on the notice board. To be 

eligible you must have been a 

Member for 12 months with your 

subscriptions up to date. 

Some Committee Members will 

be expected to join the Social 

and Games Sub-Committee to 

help organise the various Club 

functions and sale of weekly 

raffle tickets.  If you have the 

interest to be an active member 

of the Club Committee then 

please come and join us. 

Norman Plastow Gallery 

I have recently been appointed as gallery manager for the 

Norman Plastow Gallery.  

The gallery is designed to provide a unique and versatile 

exhibition space for amateur, professional artists, schools 

and colleges to display their artistic works. As part of the 

Trusts facilities the gallery forms an important part of its 

charitable activities. 

In line with the Trust’s aim to encourage local schools and 

colleges to make use the gallery, I am very pleased to 

inform you that we have developed an arts initiative to 

facilitate this aim. 

A New Initiative 

This exciting new initiative takes the form of an award scheme entitled 

YWA, which stands for Young Wimbledon Artists. I feel it is really important 

that students from our local schools and colleges in Merton, individual 

young artists or groups of young artists have an opportunity to exhibit their 

work within our gallery environment. My aim is to put on regular curated 

exhibitions funded by the Trust, and open to the public so they can view 

the talent produced by our Young Wimbledon Artists.  

A Summer Show in July 

The first of these will be a Summer Show to be held in July 14-27 with a 

private view (date to be confirmed) The artistic works exhibited in this show 

will be in response to a competition with the theme Wonders of Wimbledon. 

I hope you agree with me this is a fantastic opportunity for our gallery, if 

you require any further information about YWA, our gallery or how you 

could help please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Mike Robbins 

Gallery Manager 

In Memoriam 
We are sad to report that the following Members have passed away during the last 12 months. 

 

David Smith    Passed away 03/07/2014 Member since May 2002 

Colin McCallum   Passed away July 2014  Member since April 1966 

John H Jones    Passed away 04/09/2014 Member since April 1983 

Margaret Etches   Passed away 15/09/2014 Member since November 2007 

Patrick Fairbrass   Passed away 22/11/2014 Member since April 1997 

Margaret Fraser Ellis  Passed away 08/01/2015 Member since September 2003 

Leonard Palmer   Passed away 07/01/2015 Member since November 2000 

Robert Coll    Passed Away 22/04/2015 Member since February 2008 

Chairman Remembered 

On the evening of Thursday 22nd January we gathered to celebrate the life of Club Chairman Patrick ‘Paddy’ 

Fairbrass who pass away unexpectedly on 22nd November 2014.  His many friends enjoyed the music of jazz trio 

Déjà Vu and Paddy’s favorite tipple, Doombar.  A big thank you goes to David Defreitas for delivering the eulogy.  

Paddy will be sadly missed. 

Norman Plastow Gallery 

Patrick ‘Paddy’ Fairbrass 



Summerstown Sunny Afternoon 
A group of us made a return visit to By the Horns Brewing Co. on Thursday 

12th March. The band of "usual suspects" were there, but it was especially 

pleasing to see a number of Summerstown novices. We helped Alex and his 

team prepare the second batch of WVC Bitter. Though the malt supplier had 

changed it is essentially the same fabulous beer that we greedily enjoyed 

last year. 

 

In addition to brewing our own club beer Alex 

introduced us to two very special new 

additions. ‘Gift of the Gab’ a dark stout with 

coffee and stored in Irish Whiskey barrels. The 

second is a sour beer ’Sour to the People’ 

which was sharp and palate cleansing. 

 

 

Our own WVC Bitter was the Guest Ale 

over Easter which sold 720 pints in 7 days 

 

Teresa Jenkins  

By The Horns 

Brewing Co. 

By The Horns Brewing Co. began 

its humble start with two friends 

brewing beers they loved on a 

homebrew kit in their garage. 
 

Before too long they realised they 

wanted to brew these beers every 

day of the week and share their 

passion of brewing and drinking 

good beer with the rest of London.  
 

Recipes were put together, 

brewing vessels were purchased, 

an industrial premises was let and 

the brewery in Summerstown, 

London, was born. 
 

Alex Bull and Chris Mills, the co-

founders, had put together a 

microbrewery based in South 

West London which created small-

batch full-flavoured ales.  

Social Events 

£1252 Raised for St Raphael’s Hospice 

The annual event ‘Songs for Christmas’ just gets better and better with a 

capacity audience enjoying mince pies & mulled wine and the Wimbledon Light 

Opera Society performing at their very best. Everyone’s generosity on the night 

ensured a highest ever collection of £1252 donated to St Raphael’s Hospice. 

‘Live at the Fireplace’ 

The music events in the Reading Room are proving very 

popular. The Blues trio of Ali Maas, Micky Moody & Pete 

Rees presented a great evening of music culminating in a 

rousing rendition of “Hound Dog” featuring Arthur (the 

Border terrier) on lead vocals. Arthur showed his star quality 

and proved he’s not just “nothing but a hound dog, crying all the time....” 

 

Jazz Afternoon saw the excellent  trio ‘The Outswingers’ with scrap metal man Graham Read on Tuba and Bass. 

Competitions 
Congratulations go to Glen Harris for winning the singles competition and to Jane Stafford & Chris Case for 

winning the doubles.  

 

Record breakers! The January quiz saw a record number of team entries at 10 and in the February quiz the DTs 

achieved a highest ever points score of 220 

Promotions 

TV sport has always drawn a great crowd but November saw us add a little extra spice to the big occasions. Prizes 

for ‘Guess the aggregate score’ and ‘time of first goal’ proved very popular so why not pop along to the next big 

event and see if you can win a free drink or case of beer. 

The Outswingers Trio 

Songs for Christmas 



 

 

Mobile Phones 

Please remember the 

use of mobile phones for 

the making or receiving 

calls is prohibited in both 

bars and Members are 

asked to switch their 

phones to silent whilst in 

the snooker room. 

A Good Fun Night at the WVC 
A crowd of over 90 filled the hall on Saturday 25th April for our second Comedy 

Night following the success of last year’s event. ‘Junior’ the MC hosted the event 

with six comedians giving us a laughter filled evening.   

 

Suggestions Please 
If you have any suggestions for possible performers for future music events in 

the Reading Room then the Social and Games Committee would like to know.   

Please email your suggestion/details to… secretary@thewvc.org.uk 

Wimbledon 

Village 

Club 
 

26 Lingfield Road 

Wimbledon 

London 

SW19 4QD 

 

020 8946 5223 (Bar/Members) 

020 8946 7070 (Secretary) 

 

Email:- enquiries@thewvc.org.uk 
 

Website:- www.thewvc.org.uk 

  Opening Hours 
 
 
  Monday - Thursday  11am - 3pm and 5.30pm - 11pm 
  
  Friday and Saturday 11am - 11pm 
 
  Sunday     12noon - 10.30pm 

Facts & Figures 

317,280 litres of water 

saved in the last two 

years since we 

introduced waterless 

urinals in the Gents toilet 

26,208 pints of Young’s 

Bitter sold in 2014 

216 Guest ales since 

June 2011 

The Club was 157 years 

old on 26th February 

A new cellar chiller was 

installed in April which 

controls the temperature 

at 11 deg Centigrade 

Snooker tables 

were re-covered in 

November 

 

Cue cases are 

available for 

regular players 

Please ask at the 

Bar 

Newsletter produced by G.Barnes 


